

# Minutes of Devon Hills Neighbourhood Watch and Residents Committee

3<sup>rd</sup> June 2018

**Present:** Virginia Tempest, Phill & Cheryl Canning, Margaret Webster

**Apologies:** Ted & Alira Davis, Janet Lambert, Ian Goninon

**Meeting Opened:** 3.35pm

**Previous Minutes:** Moved as correct Cheryl Canning. Seconded Virginia Tempest

## Business Arising From Previous Meeting

- 1) Keys for fire shed: Will have six keys registered with Northern Midlands Council after the financial year. One to Pigeon Club, Three to Executive Committee, One to Graham Gliddon, One to Virginia Tempest
- 2) Volunteer Induction: Members have to attend an induction session. Phill to advise when next ones are being held.
- 3) Facility Agreement: Phill sat down with Northern Midlands Council and amended agreement. Phill has copy of the agreement to sign and return to Northern Midlands Council.
- 4) Devon Hills Emergency Evacuation procedure is now easy to find on Northern Midlands Council Website.
- 5) Painting of bus shelter: Phill to contact Maree Bricknell when he returns Facility Agreement to check status of anti graffiti paint.

Treasurers Report: Tabled by Margaret Webster with current balanced of  
Devon Hills Residents Committee Account \$1,885.75cr  
Devon Hills Neighbourhood Watch Account \$18.26cr  
Margaret noted no interest being paid on account. Leave for now.

## General Business:

- 1) Crime Report by Phill Canning: 8<sup>th</sup> April-28<sup>th</sup> May 2018  
One incident: Burglary. Devon Hills Road. Outbuilding entered and items stolen. Longford Police following a specific line of enquiry in relation to this incident.
- 2) Market Day: Sat 24<sup>th</sup> or Sun 25<sup>th</sup> Nov looks like best date, will confirm at next meeting.  
Advertise: Ian Goninon possibility to promote on LAFM. Will look to advertise in Examiner (ask Ian Goninon to assist). Phill to email previous stall holders. Flyers and Facebook to promote and call for stall holders.
- 3) Community meeting held 27<sup>th</sup> May 2018: Road Development:

just for road and noise concerns. Proposed a Meeting to be held in a month inviting Government, Des Jennings. Waiting for Phill to hear of proposed date.

Naming of "Old Highway": Phill emailed Maree (Northern Midlands Council) with motion put to Council for road to be named Gibbet Hill Road (Been there since 1832).

Phill received email back: Maree has passed on our suggestion to "Naming Board". They were also considering "Oak Mount View Road" Council agreed with the suggestion of "Gibbet Hill Road"

Next Meeting: AGM Sunday 12<sup>th</sup> August 2018, 3.30pm directly followed by Devon Hills Neighbourhood Watch and Residents Committee Meeting.

Meeting Closed: 4.12pm